
MEETING ON 8 AUGUST 
DEPARTMENT OF URBAN PLANNING 

 
ATTENDEES 
On behalf of Mazarrón Town Council 
• Councillor for Urban Planning 
• Councillor for Camposol 

 
On behalf of residents: 
• Camposol RNeighbourhood Association (AVC) 
• Condado de Alhama Neighbourhood Association 
• Mayor and Cañada de Romero Neighbourhood Association 
• El Saladillo Neighbourhood Association 

 
1. Presentation by the various associations on the harm caused by the planned biogas plant 
near Camposol and the poor choice of location. 
 
2. Explanation by the Councillor of the current situation of the project 
• The project for the installation of the biogas plant in Mazarrón has had a favourable 

report from the Town Planning Technician since October 2024, in accordance with the 
1990 General Urban Development Plan. 

• The Environmental Impact Statement for the project depends exclusively on the 
Regional Ministry of the Environment of the Region of Murcia. 

• It requires the approval of the building permit, which must be submitted to the 
Mazarrón Town Council for approval. 

 
3. AGREEMENTS 
• The PSOE group in the Town Council is going to prepare a motion to modify the General 

Urban Development Plan, prohibiting industrial facilities of this type within 5,000 m of 
urban centres. 

• The Councillor for Town Planning has undertaken not to sign the building permit, but 
the mayor can sign it unilaterally by decree. 

 
The Associations have committed to: 
• Working together to halt the project, joining forces with other neighbourhood 

associations in Mazarrón, Puerto de Mazarrón, Bahia, etc. 
• Disseminating the information among all the residents in our area and gathering as 

many objections as possible. Organising public events. 
• Meet in 15 days to prepare for the meeting already requested with the mayor and 

request a meeting with the Regional Minister for the Environment of the CARM 
 

CAMPOSOL NEIGHBOURHOOD ASSEMBLY 
THURSDAY 14 AUGUST 2025 at 10:00 a.m. 

 
The AVC calls on its members and other residents to attend the citizens' assembly next 
THURSDAY at the Social Centre, where an environmental expert will give a brief explanation 
of the biogas plant project and the reasons why we are against it, and will answer questions. 
We will have translators for English, French and Dutch. 
 
It is important that we are aware of the importance of unity among all the nationalities that 
live together in Camposol and of coordination with other localities. We cannot be an island, 
because then we will lose the battle and the quality of our lives. 


